PTO General Meeting Minutes

March 15, 2005

The Galloway School

6:30 p.m.

Welcome



Lori Lehtola


After establishing a quorum, Lori called the meeting to order. Present from the board were Lori Lehtola, Vice President and Amy Spenrath, Treasurer.  Lisa Bridges represented the teachers. Bonnie Cerace, Principal and 9 parents were also in attendance.  Ms. Cerace welcomed new parent, Stacy Valverde. Ms. Lehtola chaired the meeting in the President’s absence and Ms. Spenrath took minutes for the Secretary in her absence.

3rd Thursday Coffee Hour

Lori Lehtola

Lori announced that the next 3rd Thursday Coffee Hour would be held this Thursday, March 17 from 8-9 a.m. All parents were encouraged to stop by and have coffee and a treat.  

Action: Amy will create sign to put out front that morning

Action: Lori will send an e-mail notice to the room moms/parents.

Treasurer’s Report


Amy Spenrath

Amy provided a copy of the latest PTO budget to the attendees.  She presented the third donation check to Ms. Cerace in the amount of $5000. Amy reported that the PTO board is looking into lowering the minimum balance required in the PTO checking account this year so additional funds may be provided for the playground. Ms. Cerace noted that she believes this would require an addendum be drafted, signed by the PTO board, and attached to the by-laws. Ms. Spenrath mentioned that an updated PTO fees sheet would be sent home shortly.  The only two remaining items are the Art Extravaganza and the Yearbook. 

Action: Amy will revise the PTO fees forms and send home.

Art Extravaganza Status

Alex Rosson

Alex was unable to attend. Nigs Digby provided a description of the event. It will be held on Saturday, April 2 from 5-8 p.m. at The Art Alliance Center in Nassau Bay. Each child creates a piece of artwork that is displayed in a gallery setting. Lisa Bridges is in charge of the reception food and drinks. The $15 fee noted on the PTO fees form is to cover the cost of the artwork.  At the end of the event, parents can take home their child’s creation. 

“60s” Gala



Marcela White
Marcela was unable to attend. Bonnie provided a status. Tickets for the event should go on sale Monday. The cost is $50/person and includes a buffet. Sponsor request forms have already been sent home. The committee is in need of silent auction items. The room moms are in charge of organizing the class baskets and memory items. The teacher’s should be aware of what those items are. The event will be held April 30 from 6:30-late at the South Shore Convention Center. Dressing up like the 60s is encouraged, but not required.  Family and friends are welcome.

Ms. Cerace also mentioned the other gala being planned. The Glitz and Gratitude tickets are on sale. The cost is $75 and the event will be held on May 14 at the Houston Country Club. There is not an auction at this gala - it is to recognize individuals for their outstanding support of the school. Kudos was given to Brandie Frye for creating the tickets. The dress for this event is jacket and tie for the men and cocktail/formal for women. Tuxes are not required. Prior Galloway students will be performing as well as a group of current students. 

PTO Board Nominations

Lori Lehtola

The nominations for next year’s PTO Board will be sent home the last week in March. Nominations are due back by the end of April. Elections will be held during the May General PTO meeting. You can nominate anyone, including yourself. Nominees will be notified for their acceptance before being put on the ballot. Verbal nominations for each board member have been received.  They include: Amy Spenrath, President; Lori Lehtola, Vice President; Nigs Digby, Secretary; and Brandie Frye, Treasurer.  They will be placed on the ballot along with any other nominations received and accepted. Committee chairs are also listed on the nomination form; however, they are not elected positions. The Chair positions do need to be filled early in the year.  Committee member forms will be sent home at the beginning of the school year.

Principal’s Comments


Bonnie Cerace

1) The winning class for the penny drive is still not known.  Amy will put the winner in the Gazette. Lori suggested that the winning class be given the choice of a pizza or ice cream party.  The runner up will receive the party not chosen by the winning class.  All proceeds are going towards the playground. 

2) A public open house will be held on March 29 from 6-8 p.m. The school has negotiated with Remax to receive all their new home purchaser names. A packet of information about the school has been sent to each family. 

3) Report cards are due next week. Everyone should sign up for a teacher conference.

4) Tomorrow is class picture day.  Full dress uniform, including shoes, is required.

5) Friday is a holiday for Good Friday - no school.

6) We are up to 118 students this year.  We had 90 at the beginning of the year. The building can hold a maximum of 190 in its current configuration.

7) Achievement tests will be given April 4-8.  Please avoid scheduling appointments or being absent. The scores should arrive in May. This is only a small piece used in the evaluation of the children’s learning.

8) The 4th grade has a field trip on Wednesday, March 23. Parent volunteers to drive are needed.

9) A new date is being planned to set up the playground that was moved from the old school. Ms. Scarborough is heading the effort. 

10) Bill White donated the labor and materials for the soccer field. It is almost finished.

11) It will cost $10000-12000 to expand the parking lot.  This will eventually be completed.

12) Enrollment packets for next year are due on Friday. The 6th/7th class is in work. The maximum number for a class is 16 students.

13) Nigs asked if Kroger cards were available so a portion is donated to the school. Ms. Cerace said that they had some, but will verify how many and will send home to the parents.

14) School decals for the back of cars will be obtained and may available for sale.

15) The lady who conducts the writing workshop to the older grades will be selling advanced copies of her new book at the 60’s Gala. 100% of the profit will go to the school.

16) The students will be signing at a retirement home on May 4.

17) Rick Foxhoven, School board member, pointed out that the school needs 150 students enrolled to break even.  Parents are the best spokespersons. He requested that everyone take a few brochures to distribute to other parents who may be interested. 

New Business



All

David Henry suggested a fundraiser for next year. The Aeros have a fundraiser where tickets to a game are sold in groups. The school keeps the difference and the students get to sing at the beginning of the game. This should occur in the January/February time frame. David agreed to get more information for the PTO. 

Old Business



All

Amy requested that everyone send in their pictures of events for the yearbook.  Production is in full swing and will cover events up until the last day of the school year.

Bonnie announced that Lisa Slusky won the Daughter’s of the Republic of Texas essay contest.  Amy will include an article in next month’s Gazette.

Meeting adjourned.
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